
 

NOTICE 

Registration of Undertaking 

for Environmental Assessment 

ENVIRONMENT ACT 
This is to advise that on March 23, 2017 Lafarge Canada Inc. registered the 

proposed Lower Carbon Fuel: Tire Derived Fuel (TDF) System for 

environmental assessment, in accordance with Part IV of the Environment Act.  

 

The purpose of the proposed undertaking is to construct and operate a system to 

use scrap tires, in place of coal or petroleum coke, as a low carbon fuel in Kiln 

#2 at their Brookfield Cement Plant located in the community of Pleasant 

Valley, approximately 13 km southeast of Truro, Nova Scotia in the 

Municipality of the County of Colchester. Pending approval to proceed, 

construction is anticipated to commence mid 2017 with operations to begin in 

late 2017.   

  

Copies of the environmental assessment registration information may be 

examined at the following locations: 

 

 Colchester-East Hants Public Library: Truro, 754 Prince Street, Truro, 

NS 

 Colchester-East Hants Public Library: Stewiacke, 295 George Street, 

Stewiacke, NS 

 Lafarge Brookfield website: http://www.lafargebrookfield.ca/ 

 Nova Scotia Environment, 36 Inglis Place, Truro, NS 

 EA website (when available) at www.novascotia.ca/nse/ea/ 

 

The public is invited to submit written comments to:  

 

Environmental Assessment Branch 

Nova Scotia Environment 

 P.O. Box 442, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3J 2P8 

 

on or before April 24, 2017, or contact the Department at (902) 424-3960, 

(902) 424-6925 (Fax), or e-mail at EA@novascotia.ca.  

 

All submissions received, including personal information, will be made 

available for public review upon request. 
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